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Tara's Kitchen Uk 
Celebration Cakes 

Buffet & Bakery Style Foods 
Children's Party Boxes 

Free Local Delivery 
Web: www.taraskitchenuk.webs.com 

Facebook: www.facebook/taraskitchenuk.com 
Tel: 01227 832414 

Mobile: 07871422072 

2 Cullings Hill, Elham, CT4 6TE 
T: 01303 840577 
M: 07910748152 

E: info@bournephysio.co.uk 
W: www.bournephysio.co.uk 

Professional Physiotherapy 
for multiple conditions 

& Sports Injuries 
Julie Perkins 
Chartered Physiotherapist 
BSc (Hons), BA (Hons) 
MCSP, MPF, MSOM 
HPC registered 

An Exclusive Venue 
Special Events & Weddings, Concerts, Open Air Theatre, 

Business Meetings & Corporate Away-days 
Community Classes & Treatments 

Ballroom, Body-Conditioning, Massage, Piano, Pilates, Singing, Squash, Tennis, Yoga, 
Swimming summer 2011(all year spa Spring 2012) 

Charlton Park CT4 5JA 
Tel:01227 831355 www.charlton-park.org 

FULL RANGE OF DOMESTIC 
PLUMBING SERVICES 
BATHROOMS/TILING 
INTERIOR/EXTERIOR DECORATING 
LANDLORDS WORK TOTAL 
REFURBISHMENTS CARPENTRY 
GENERAL MAINTENANCE 
REFERENCES AVAILABLE/ FULLY 
INSURED PLEASE CALL JEFF PULL 
01227 831012 07739 416114 
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Bridge Village Playgroup 

Wed, Thurs, Fri   9.00 - 12.00 
Tues  9.00—3.30 

Mon (4's morning)  9.00 - 12.00 
Tel 07790  096 325 

Fully qualified and very 
experienced staff 

Good OFSTED Report 

SWEETS STUFF 
Fun Cakes for any occasion 

Made to order 
Why not have something different for your 

next celebration. 
These 'cakes' are made entirely of sweets 

01227 740944 
07816 426035 

www.sweetsstuff.co.uk 
UPHOLSTERY, FABRICS 

AND RENOVATION 
ALL COMMISSIONS CONSIDERED 
Tel: 07973 377817 or 01227 455841 

SARAH de 
ROUGEMONT 

FREEVIEW & FREESAT SYSTEMS MULTI-
SWITCHING DIGITAL DISTRIBUTION FRENCH & 
EUROPEAN PROGRAMMES, STORM DAMAGE 
INSURANCE REPAIRS, PERSONAL SERVICE 
OWNER ENGINEER 
12 MONTHS GUARANTEE 
FULLY INSURED 
SERVICE & REPAIRS 

LOCAL 
SERVICE 

Established 
32 years 

www.freeviewandfreesat.co.uk 

YOGA CLASSES @ POLO FARM with 
Cheryl Rivers Monday 10.00-11.30 
a.m     Tuesday 7.00-8.30 p.m. 
 Wednesday 5.00-6.30 p.m.   
 Thursday 7.00-8.30 p.m. Saturday 
9.00-10.30 a.m.  FIRST LESSON FREE 
Please contact Cheryl Rivers on 
01227 711258   
www.yogawithcheryl.org 

NEED A VAN? THEN I'M YOUR MAN 
For all light removals, furniture, 
and domestic items including 
house clearances. Safely 
transporting antique furniture a 
speciality. * Avoid expensive pick-
ups and drop-offs *Remove, 
dispose or recycle all household 
items     including electrical 
appliances *Based in Barham 
*Reasonable and fair rates *Free 
estimates and quotations CALL 
CHRISTIAN ON: 01227 831639         
                        07771 728080 
Email: stablegate@hotmail.co.uk 
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C W LYONS & SON LTD 
FUNERAL DIRECTORS & MONUMENTAL MASONS 

70 Military Road, Canterbury 
24 Hour Service  Tel: 01227 463508 

Family Owned. Est 1911                       Members of SAIF, NAFD & NAMM 
Prepaid Funeral Plans Available 

Daily visits, feeding, walking and 
holiday care for your pets in the 
comfort of their own home For 
more information contact Sarah 
on 07427 855048 or 
tithebarn@hotmail.co.uk 
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Family owned and run                         
Convenient parking 

Committed to quality care                    
Purpose designed modern practice 

     Relaxed atmosphere                      
       24 hour emergency service 

     Consultations by appointment        
     Modern purpose designed facility 

Rob and Rachel McMeeking 
Chalkpit Farm, Adisham Road, 

Bekesbourne, Nr. Canterbury Kent 
CT4 5EU (Opposite Essentially 

Hops) 
e-mail : info@bournevets.co.uk 
Web : www.bournevets.co.uk 

01227 832322 

“Logs for Sale” 
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Learn to Sing! Build up your 
confidence, Have fun & enjoy music 
making. All ages and abilities 
welcome. Internationally 
Experienced singers who work with 
English National Opera and Royal 
Opera, Has spaces for students in 
the Canterbury area. Audition and 
exam Preparation a speciality. 
Contact: Alistair Bamford Catherine 
Parkin 07940 555591 01227 700800 

Painting, Brickwork, 
Fencing, 

Paths, Patios, 
Grass and Hedge Cutting 
and General Maintenance 

L.J. Dwyer 
Bridge, Nr Canterbury 

01227 830538 

R.B.W 
KENT’S WATER FEATURE 

SPECIALISTS AND 
POND BUILDING EXPERTS 

Garden / Pond Design, Building and 
Refurbishments 
Pond Cleaning / Maintenance / 
Maintenance Contracts 
Child Safe Pond Covers 
Filtration  Specialists 
Patios - Decking - Fencing - 
Brickwork - Arbours Tel: 
07563212858 FREE ESTIMATES and 
CONSULTATIONS 
www.ReflectionByWater.com       
Email: 
andrewlongrbw@hotmail.com 
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Conservatory cleaning, Fascia 
and soffit cleaning 

Gutter clearing, Full exterior 
cleaning 

Domestic cleaners supplied 
References provided 

Est 5 years in Bridge and      
surrounding villages 

WINDOW CLEANER 
DARREN SANDERSON 

RING ME ON 01227 636796 
MOBILE 07789711432 

Kent Roofing 
Loft Conversions, Tiling 

Flat Roofing, Roofs Cut and Pitched 
UPVC Facia and Guttering 

Roof Windows Fitted 
FREE  ESTIMATES 
Phone 01227 861149 

ROGERS GARAGE 
AUTOMOBILE ENGINEERS 

OVERHAULS SERVICING & BODY 
REPAIRS. CLASSIC & VINTAGE CAR 

RESTORATIONS 
Any make of new or second hand 

cars supplied 
36 HIGH STREET BRIDGE 

Nr. Canterbury CT4 5JZ 
CANTERBURY 830348 

KLB Business Services For all 
Accountancy & Business 
Requirements Contact KAREN 
Mobile:  07979 374718 / 
Email:Kaz4726@hotmail.com Book – 
keeping, VAT, Accounts & Payroll 
Efficient, Time & Cost Effective 
Services Always very reliable & 
dedicated Never further than a 
phone call away 
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MONDAY TO SATURDAY 7am until 8pm 
BANK HOLIDAYS 8am until 5pm      SUNDAYS 8am until 6pm 

£1.00 per night any 
title 

BRIDGEWAY STORES 
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Your Parish Matters 

Christenings 
18.11.12 Bridge         Georgia Lilly Dennett 
02.12.12 Bekesbourne   Alfie James Pidcock 
02.12.12 Bekesbourne   Ellie Mae Pidcock 
02.12.12 Bekesbourne Charlie Luca Dobson 
02.12.12 Bekesbourne Lily Jane Dobson 

 
Funerals 
06.12.12 Thea Carr 

Memorial Services 
09.01.13 Dr. Ashley 
John Cooper 

Mid-Week Communion takes place on Tuesday mornings at 9.30am at Bridge 
Church. This is a short service (30 minutes) and I hope this will provide an 
opportunity for those who drop children off at school to have time for themselves 
with God in a quiet atmosphere. 

Morning and Evening Prayer.  Morning and evening prayer take place at Bridge 
Church, from Monday to Thursday at 8.30am and 5pm respectively.  All are very 
welcome to attend. 

Prayers There is a book for prayer requests on the altar of the 
Lady Chapel in Bridge Church. 

Church Mice.  The group meets on the first Tuesday of the month in St Peter's, 
Bridge from 2pm-3pm for preschool children (0-5) and their parents and carers - 
play, songs, bible story, craft and tea and coffee.  The next meeting is on Tuesday 
5th February.   
All welcome.  Contact Rev. Julia on 830265. 

Bible Study Group.  The next meeting will be held at 
21 High Street, Bridge on Wednesday 20th February at 7.30pm. 
All welcome. (Adults from age 17 and up!). 

Church Weddings.  If you, or anyone you know would like to explore the possibility 
of getting married in church in Bridge, Bekesbourne, Patrixbourne, Nackington or 
Lower Hardres please phone the Vicarage to make an enquiry: 01227 830250.  
Further information is also available at www.yourchurchwedding.org 
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For Baptism and Funeral enquiries please feel able to contact the Vicarage or the 
Curate .The Church of England seeks to serve the community not just those who go 
to church. 

Dates for Your Diary 

February 
05/02      14.00    Church Mice at Bridge Church 

15.00 Holy Communion at Bridge Haven 
20.00 After 8’s at 7 Windmill Close 

07/02 19.30 Health & Healing at 7 Windmill Close 
11/02 19.30 Caring & Sharing 
12/02 14.30 Holy Communion at Mansfield Court 
13/02 10.00 Fish Scheme-Coffee pop in at Bridge Village Hall 
13/02 14.00 Social Afternoon at 

John Baker White Memorial Hall, 
Lower Hardres 

 
19/02 15.00 Holy Communion at Saxon Lodge 
19/02 20.00 After 8’s at 7 Windmill Close 
20/02 14.00 Hymns at Bridge Haven 

19.30 Bible Study Group, 21 High St., Bridge  
25/02 19.30 Caring & Sharing 
26/02 14.30 Holy Communion at Highfield 

5th/6th October Art in Bridge 

The Curate, Rev Julia Pickles has her day off on Friday each week. In case of an 
emergency on a Friday please contact the Rev Stephen Hardy on 01227 831340. 
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The Vicar is moving… 

Since the publication of the last edition of the Parish Magazine, rather a lot has been 
happening at the Vicarage. At the end of November, following an interview process, I 
was offered the new post of the Priest in Charge of St Mary of Charity Faversham 
leading a proposed team ministry based in the town by Bishop Trevor. I have 
subsequently accepted the new post and will have moved from Bridge by the time 
you receive this magazine. It may seem that I am moving with undue haste but due 
to other commitments outside the parish this coming year with the Army, I felt that it 
was important to settle Gail and Josh into the new parish as quickly as possible. 
This is something which I am pleased the Bishop has supported. 

I am to be licensed in St Mary of Charity on Shrove Tuesday 12th February at 
7.30pm by the Bishop of Dover. Members of all parishes are warmly invited to 
attend. Please advise a Church Warden of your wish to attend so that we have 
an idea of numbers. 

On behalf of Gail, Josh and myself, I thank you all for the kind words, cards 
and the generous gift you so kindly gave us at our leaving service on the Feast 
of Epiphany. We have all felt tremendously supported and cared for in our time 
in the Benefice. As we move to Faversham we are aware how many friends we 
have made and how you have allowed us the privilege of sharing the past six 
years with you all. We move to our new parish trusting in God not only for 
ourselves but also for your care as well. There are so many precious memories 
we take with us and you all as a group of communities have a special place in our 
hearts. 

Yours in Christ 

The Revd. Simon Rowlands   
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Electoral Roll
In March/April 2013 the Electoral Roll has to be completely revised. From Sunday 
March 3rd forms will be available in the churches. If you wish to be included on the 
new Roll, please complete a form and return it to Revd. Julia or one of the 
churchwardens. 

The Responsibility is Ours 
On behalf on the PCC can I express our gratitude to the parishioners of both
St. Mary's and St. Peter's for the response to our TRIO appeal. 55
parishioners responded, many of which pledged to continue their Planned
Giving, and 32 either increased their contribution or became contributors
for the first time. The additional funds generated will greatly assist with
covering ever increasing costs.

Clive Medhurst
Hon. Treasurer 

VILLAGE DIARY
The Parish Council has set up an on line events diary on the parish web site.
We wish to avoid clashes between village societies etc. especially fund raising 
events. To ascertain if dates are free, access the village web site and click on the 
small calendar to the right of the events box.
Would the secretaries of the relevant groups please email 
"events@BridgeVillage.org.uk" with their programme as soon as possible, after it 
has been arranged for the following year. Please include the date(s), times), 
location, a brief description, and if possible a contact name/telephone number/email.
We hope that this initiative will be helpful in the future.

Ann Edmonds
Bridge Parish Council 
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Fish Scheme (Neighbourly Help) News Tel no:07935 966 080 
The monthly Coffee Pop-In will be on Wednesday 13th February from 10 to 11.15 in 
Bridge Village Hall. Everybody is most welcome for a coffee or tea and a chat. 

Bridge History Society 
Our February meeting will be held on Thursday 21 February at 7.30 in Bridge Village 
Hall. Colin Breed will be talking to us about his experiences as the person in charge 
of the protection of members past and present of the Royal Family during their visits 
to Kent. His talk will be illustrated by film clips, many of which have not been seen 
before. There will be a buffet to follow the talk, supplied by the Plough and Harrow, 
and tea and coffee are included in the price. If you would like other drinks, we 
request that you bring your own. This meeting is our annual Members Evening – but 
non-members are welcome at an additional price. Members £8.50; non-members 
£12. 
Meriel Connor 

Littlebourne & District Royal British Legion 
We had a good meeting in January despite some sad news - we lost one of our 
foremost members, Fred Bennett, who passed away recently. He will be sadly 
missed. We have a fairly quiet time just after new year but it will not last!! We are 
planning another Beef Pudding Supper Night in the spring at the Hay Wain, 
Bramling. More details on that later. Our next 2 monthly meetings will be held on 
Tuesdays, 12th February and 12th March both at the Recreation Club, Littlebourne 
at 8pm. 
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Bekesbourne Choir Vestry 
Christmas at Bekesbourne was memorable, but not only as it was Simon’s last 
service at St Peter’s with a congregation of 160 filling every available inch. We were 
also appreciating the successful completion of the choir vestry project at the back of 
the church. The composting toilet is a source of interest to the children and brings 
relief to all! The new cupboards and pine panelling round the cubicle have been 
beautifully crafted. Below the floors, rotting timbers have been replaced and damp 
proof course inserted, together with ventilation pipes to prevent further rot in this 
area. 
The final cost of just over £35,000 has been met by generous grants from Viridor 
Landfill Tax, Marshall’s Charity, the Allchurches Trust, the Garfield Weston 
Foundation, Kent County Council (via Michael Northey), Bekesbourne Parish 
Council, the Tory Family Foundation, the Beatrice Laing Trust, the Archbishop’s 
Charitable Trust and a few well-wishers both local and further afield. The panelling to 
the screen was restored in memory of John Ash of Parsonage Farm. The project 
was pump-primed by a donation from the Friends of Bekesbourne Church and 
wouldn’t have been possible without their help. 
‘Before’ and ‘after’ photos are on the Bridge Benefice website. 
A service of thanksgiving for the project will be held at St Peter’s at 3.30pm on 
Sunday 30 April at which Archdeacon Sheila will be present. All are welcome. 

Christmas Show at Bekesbourne Village Hall 
The Occasional Performance Society (T.O.P.S.) based in Bekesbourne  presented 
its Christmas Show to packed audiences on Friday 7th and Saturday 8th December 
2012. The wide variety of festive songs and comic sketches had something to 
appeal to everyone present and we all went home with our spirits cheered. Clear 
and effective narrators engaged the audience’s interest and introduced each highly 
professional act. The singers were excellent and gave us a medley of songs ranging 
from Bing Crosby’s ‘I’m dreaming of a White Christmas’ with enthusiastic audience 
participation to an Elvis tribute act accompanied by some screaming female fans. A 
fast paced series of comic sketches had everyone laughing hilariously. Of particular 
note were two drunks in New York and an impersonation of Fanny Craddock which 
particularly amused older cooks in the audience. 
This was the second performance for this newly created group with a local 
membership which spans all age groups. Its directors are to be congratulated in 
creating such a range of very well rehearsed acts, decorous costumes and efficient 
stage management and lighting. As anyone who has ever been involved in a 
performance for a live audience knows, an effective performance takes a great deal 
of time and hard work from everyone involved. The Chair of T.O.P.S, Pam Ginman 
said,’ I am delighted that we had such a good rapport with our audience who 
understood our philosophy which came into being to carry forward the community 
spirit created by the Diamond Jubilee Celebrations.’ The T.O.P.S. company have 
certainly  got off to an excellent start and we look forward to their ‘Murder Mystery 
Evening’ on Saturday 2nd March 2013. 
Gillian Woodhouse   
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The Friends of Bekesbourne Church Invite You To 

A Wine & Wisdom Evening 
Bekesbourne Village Hall 

Friday, 8th March, 2013 ~ Start promptly at 7.30pm 

Don’t miss this opportunity to test your knowledge 
with your friends 

It will be great fun ~ bring your own drinks and 
‘nibbles’ 

Tables from 6 to 8 team members can be booked by 
calling 

Janet Street on 01227 830497 

Entry price:   £4.00 at the door 

Bridge Village Fete will be held on Saturday 15th June 2013 in Bridge 
School grounds.  Put this date in your diary now and watch out for 
updates over the coming months. Children Society Boxes If you have a 
collection box which needs emptying, please see Laurence Dunderdale 
who can arrange to collect it or you may deliver it to his home 37 High 
Street, Bridge. 
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        CHRISTIAN AID 
         LENT LUNCHES 

We would love to see you again this year at our Lent Lunches of 
home-made soup and bread! 
They will be on the 6 Wednesdays of Lent – 20 and 27 February and 6, 13, 20 and 
27 March, between 12-1.30pm. at 1 Riverside Mews. 
Everyone is welcome, especially if you haven’t been before. It’s a good chance to 
meet old and new friends and support Christian Aid too.  Please ring 831956 the day 
before to book.   
Alan & Jean Barber.   

CANTERBURY DISTRICT ￼ invites you to TEA and FILMS on Saturday 9th 
February at 2.30pm at St Peter’s Methodist Church Hall St Peter’s 
Street, Canterbury PLEASE COME! 
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1st Bridge Rainbows News 
2012 was another busy year for Rainbows, the youngest section of Girlguiding.  We 
celebrated  the 25th Birthday of Rainbows nationwide with a special challenge 
badge and party complete with tea, games and cake! Locally we travelled by bus to 
Dane John Gardens, walked to Bifrons Farm to see the lambs, visited Howletts Zoo 
and had a meeting at Build-a-Bear creating our newest mascot named Diamond in 
honour of the Queens Jubilee. We also had a day out in London attending 
Girlguiding HQ, seeing where the Queen lives and where she keeps her carriages. 
Our meetings follow the Rainbow jigsaw programme of ‘Look, Learn, Laugh, Love’.  
Each week is based on one topic which is explored through chat, song, games and 
craft activities. Topics during 2012 ranged from Penguins in Antartica, Chocolate 
from Gambia, to ‘Being Happy’, Yetis, and the ever popular Haggis from Scotland! 
After 16 years the present leader will be leaving in July. The unit urgently needs 
someone to take over. Guiding involves giving time and energy but it’s very 
rewarding and great fun. If you would like to find out more please contact Sarah 
Wetherell on 01227 830318. Bridge Rainbows is thriving and has a long waiting list, 
please help your community and find out more about this opportunity to be part of 
Girlguiding. 

Teashop at Elham Valley Vineyard 
May we apologize to all our regular customers for a rather extended period of 
closure of the Teashop whilst we refurbish the kitchen to accommodate more of our 
Catering students. We initially hoped to re-open after Christmas on 2nd January but 
when we cleared the kitchen we discovered some potentially dangerous electric 
wiring and had to wait for a visit by a qualified electrician before continuing with the 
work. Unfortunately he couldn’t come until 4th January so this delayed everything for 
over a week! We hope now to re-open by mid-January with our new, improved 
kitchen facilities which will enable us to go from strength to strength with this very 
popular venue. All enquiries for weddings, christenings, buffets, cakes etc should go 
to Claire or Karen on 01227 831266. A Happy New Year to you all. 
Sue Goddard 
FIH Ltd 
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     Bridge Farmers' Market 

Bridge Farmers' Market will be on the 9th and the 23rd of this month, February 2013, 
at the usual time, 9am - 12 noon and at the usual venue, the Red Lion Inn. 
In February we will be welcoming back Hilde from Catering 4 Kent who will be 
demonstrating her cooking skills with all the lovely produce at the market - giving you 
recipe ideas and tips to take home - you may have sampled some of her delicious 
pumpkin or game recipes in the autumn. 

Though it may not seem like it the days are getting longer and a trip along to see us 
is a great way to shake off the winter gloom. Then it's back home for some serious 
comfort eating or maybe you just need to boost your immune system with all our 
delicious vegetables, meat and game. For meat eaters game is a great seasonal 
choice - most modern game is lean and full of flavour and just needs to be stir fried 
or griddled. Guinea fowl, wood pigeon, venison, hare, partridge and pheasant are all 
good in February, whilst the comfort eaters might like to try some really slow cooked 
mutton - delicious. 

Serve your meat with the best of all the cabbages and brassicas that are around 
now. Savoy cabbage, sprouts, purple sprouting broccoli and cauliflower all work 
really well in stir fries and curries, or you can simply steam them with a little 
seasoning. Maincrop potatoes, jerusalem artichokes, parsnips and turnips provide 
the accompaniment to the game dishes and provide the starch that keeps us going 
through the cold winter months. 

If you didn't make it to our first market of 2013 on January 12th you missed a really 
talented local folk band 'The Beards' who entertained us brilliantly in the freezing 
cold and managed to get a plug on Radio Kent as we were live on air at the time- 
lucky for us they are returning again in the spring - don't miss them. 

Come along and buy all your local seasonal produce from us this month, and 
every month -everything at the market is grown, made, baked etc. within 30 miles of 
Bridge so it truly is local - hope to see you soon. 
Pam Dobson 
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           Bourne Vets News 

Obesity is now a huge threat to the health of our dogs and cats in Britain and the 
People’s Dispensary for Sick Animals (PDSA), a veterinary charity, estimates that 
2.9 million dogs – a third of the UK canine population and 3 million cats – a quarter 
of all British cats – are overweight. The charities 2012 Animal Wellbeing report found 
that 90% of dog owners and 86% of cat owners admitted to feeding their pets 
unhealthy treats such as cheese, crisps, biscuits, toast and takeaways. 

Excess weight can severely affect your pet’s health. It puts extra strain on the limbs 
and back, and a recent study showed that overweight dogs require treatment for 
arthritis an average of four years sooner than dogs at an optimum weight. Obesity 
also increases the risk of heart disease and diabetes as it does in humans. 
Overweight cats are additionally more prone to lower urinary tract disease and are 
often unable to groom themselves properly. 

We run a very successful obesity clinic and can give you lots of advice on diets and 
provide lots of free support and regular weigh-ins to help your pets lose weight. We 
also have a hydrotherapy clinic with an underwater treadmill which is an excellent 
way to help very overweight dogs to start doing controlled exercise in an 
environment where their bodies are supported by the warm water so the exercise is 
very low impact on their joints. We can use varying levels of water to work different 
muscle groups and the dogs really enjoy their sessions. We recommend weekly 
sessions for 6 weeks to see significant weight loss and after this time your pet will 
be able to resume normal exercise and enjoy life more! We offer 6 sessions for the 
price of 5 and are also offering £5 off any initial assessments booked in January if 
you mention this article. We have had some amazing success stories including Dolly 
the Newfoundland who has lost 2.5kg in the last 2 months and Leo the Labrador 
who continues to lose about ½ kg a month and is now looking fantastic. 

You should be able to see and feel the outline of your pet’s ribs, and it’s waist should 
be obvious when viewed from above. The stomach should also be tucked up when 
viewed from the side. If you think your pet is overweight, we can help you make 
them feel much more comfortable and enjoy life more. Please give us a call at 
Bourne Veterinary Practice on 01227 832322 if you would like any further advice 
or information. 
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Bridge Parish Council www.bridgevillage.org.uk 

 Notes from Bridge Parish Council meeting 13th December 2012  

Councillor Robert Moon was welcomed as a newly elected member of the parish 
council and congratulated on his strong election performance. 
Snow & Ice Clearance -Cllr  Bill Oakey reported that he had had a good response 
to his call for volunteers to help with clearing snow and ice from the pavements. He 
would be meeting volunteers shortly. The parish council agreed to buy salt and any 
equipment that might be required. 
Recreation Ground – The old George Pratt memorial bench was reported to be in a 
poor state. It was agreed to replace it with the new George Pratt memorial bench, 
which was presently situated by the lay by at the recreation ground. The spare parts 
for the larger swing bank had been received. 
Cllr John Hill commented on the excellent job that had been done in installing the 
new brackets at the pavilion to try to protect the guttering from frequent vandalism. 
Sycamore tree on recreation ground – It was agreed to authorise the tree work 
proposed for the sycamore tree on the recreation ground, which had been 
recommended by the city council’s Arboricultural Officer, i.e. reduce the height by 
20% and inspect the cavities.    
Purchase of Plaque for Diamond  Jubilee Tree- Councillors decided not to opt for 
the more expensive brass plaque to commemorate the diamond  jubilee oak tree 
because of the cost and the danger of metal theft. It was agreed to opt for a less 
expensive alternative made from an artificial material.           
Bridge Village Sign – Cllr Hill reported that the village sign was in need of 
refurbishment. It was agreed to ask a local tradesman to do the restoration work 
Twinning Sign – Cllr Brigitte Ward showed councillors the design of the new Bridge 
signs which would indicate that Bridge was twinned with St Andre, which the 
approved. The signs would be paid by St Andre from EU funding. 
Christmas trees – Cllr Hill thanked councillors and residents who had helped to 
erect a record number of Christmas trees in the High Street on 1st December. The 
trees would be taken down on 5th January and it was hoped that many residents 
would come and help to do this. 
Recreation ground fence – Cllr Robert Moon reported that the new fence would be 
erected on the recreation ground by the pavilion in the first week of the New Year. 

Bridge Parish Council www.bridgevillage.org.uk 
 Notes from Bridge Parish Council meeting 10th January 2013  

Review of Parish Precept requirement – In the light of a Government change in 
the funding of parish council precepts, which could result in lower grants available to 
parish councils after the next financial year, it was decided to increase the parish 
council’s precept requirement for 2013/14 by £3,000 to £28,707. 
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Replacement windows for the village hall – Councillors objected to the Village 
Hall Management Committee’s proposal to replace the wooden window frames of 
the village hall with plastic frames because they considered this was inappropriate in 
a Conservation Area. It was agreed to ask the Village Hall Management Committee 
to submit three quotations for wooden replacement frames 

Recreation Ground – Cllr John Corfield reported that a hole was developing in the 
earth floor of the youth shelter. The Recreation Ground Committee would see what 
could be done to repair it. 
Cllr Robert Moon was thanked for his work to repair and increase the height of the 
fence between the recreation ground and Riverside Close 
A Spring Working Party would take place on the recreation ground on Saturday 6th 
April. Volunteers should assemble at the pavilion at 9.30am 

Little Stour & Nailbourne River Management Group - Cllr Alan Atkinson drew 
councillors’ attention to the report from the Environment Agency circulated by 
LSNRMG reporting that the Nailbourne level was rising and suggesting that there 
could again be problems with sewage contaminating the river. Residents should 
ensure that the river bed was not blocked by obstructions that could impede the river 
flow. 

Date of the Annual Parish Meeting – The date of the Annual Parish Meeting will be 
Thursday 2nd May. It was agreed to invite Larissa Laing, the Head of the City 
Council’s Environmental Services, to the meeting to talk about the new system of 
waste collection and recycling. 

Village Diary- Cllr Ann Edmunds explained that there had been clashes of dates for 
some events in the village and a system was needed for societies to publicise their 
programmes for the year in a way that would be easily available to other groups. It 
was agreed that an electronic calendar on the village website would be the best 
solution. Cllr Corfield agreed to discuss this with Mark Esdale, who is jointly 
responsible for the village website. 

Dog waste bin for Brewery Lane – In view of the amount of dog mess in the area, 
it was agreed that the city council would be asked to provide a dog waste bin for 
Brewery Lane and locate it near the entrance to the water meadows. 

Street lamp in Mill Lane- Cllr Moon reported that branches from trees outside the 
oil depot were obscuring the street lamp in Mill Lane. Kent Highway Services would 
be asked to cut them back.   

Fire hydrants-  The council decided not to take over responsibility for maintaining 
fire hydrants in the village from Kent Fire & Rescue Service 

The next meeting of Bridge Parish Council will be on Thursday 14th.February at 
7.30pm in Bridge Village Hall. The Planning Committee will meet prior to the Council 
Meeting at 7.15pm. All Bridge residents are welcome to attend these meetings. 
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J.W. & L.J. BRASIER LTD 
The Workshop-Highland Court Farm 

Tel: 01227 831928 
Open 8.00am—6.00pm 

Full Diesel & Petrol Diagnostic 
Servicing & pre-MOT’s 

Welding 
Cars Collected & Returned 

  

Chiropody/Podiatry 
33 Northgate 
Canterbury www.bestfeet.co.uk

 
David Orchard 
86 High Street 

Wingham 
(01227) 451317 

Plough & Harrow Traditional Village  Pub 
Serving Proper Beer Recently Refurbished 
Bar Snacks Attractive South Facing 
Courtyard The Oldest Fire in Bridge Polite, 
Friendly, Welcoming Service Function 
Room Free when Bar is used Hot & Cold 
Buffet Catering Available 86 High Street, 
Bridge, Nr Canterbury, CT4 5LA 

Under New 
Management Licensee: 
Ranulf Neame 
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Computer Training 
In Your Home 

Patient trainer, tailored to your needs 

 Can  include: - Word Processing, 
 Computer basics-from the start 
 Internet use & internet shopping 
 Managing / editing your photos 
 Spreadsheets, powerpoints etc. 

Tel: 01227 720869 

2002-2012 Celebrating 
10 Years  in Business! 

Made to Measure Quality 
Window Blinds and Shutters 

For your home, conservatory, office, 
school, hotel and more… 

Call David or Katie Lester on 
01227 720881 

info@elite-blinds.com   
www.kentblinds.co.uk 

Domestic Cleaning Services 
Tel: 01227 277033 

www.supermaids.co.uk 
Email: info@supermaids.co.uk 

Est 1988 
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Є Scape Computing  
Local Computer Help and Support 

Computer repairs Computer setup 
Virus removal Upgrades 
Data Recovery Broadband 

issues 
Computer health & tuningBackup solutions 
Networks Switching 

ISP 
We visit you or drop your PC into our workshop in 

Kingston 
Est.2000. Local recommendations. Call to see if we can 

help. 01227 832316.  info@esc-computing.net 

Old Codgers Logs Seasoned logs cut to any size Full 
transit tipper load Free delivery in the Canterbury 
area Call: 07786 307733 1 tonne loads £140 with 
free delivery in local area Please leave a contact 
name & number and state whether   you require 
logs for a wood burning stove or open fire. Smaller 
quantities available in bags from Bekesbourne Lane 
Bekesbourne (just look for the ‘Logs’ sign) 
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Martin & Shirley 
Bekesbourne Hill, 

Bekesbourne, 
Canterbury, Kent. CT4 5ED 

01227 830210 
www.pubunicorn.com 

Opening Times Monday - Saturday 
12pm to 3pm            6pm to 11pm 

Sunday 12pm to 10.30pm 
Tuesday - Steak Night Specials 

Wednesday - Quiz Night 
Sunday - BBQ 6-8pm 

Folk/Acoustic Music - Sunday 8-10.30pm 

MARGARET MUIRHEAD MNIMH 
Medical Herbalist and Masseur 

To treat a wide range of complaints 

Ring for advice or consultation 
Tel: 01227 720991 

Mob: 07946 544227 
www.herbalist.canterbury-kent.com 

Quiet village location at Littlebourne 
Free parking 

We come to 
you...   

PC & Laptop Repairs. Data 
Recovery 

Networking & 
Maintenance. 

Repairs & New Systems . 
Upgrades. 

Virus Removal/Protection. 
info@gingercatcomputers.co.

uk 
www.gingercatcomputers.co.

uk 

www.gingercatcomputersolutions.co.u
k 

                                               
www.gingercatcomputers.co.uk 

                                

 01227 700730 
 07970 455861 

01227 700730 
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LOCAL TAXI SERVICE
Airport Transfers, Local and Long Distance

Licensed By Canterbury City Council 
Operated By Barry Jones

Email: quotes@thevillagetaxi.com

Call or Text    07735 66 86 86 

YOGA  With Sue  Qualified Instructor 
- Thursdays  7.30 – 9pm at: Charlton 
Park, Bishopsbourne - Fridays  9,30 
– 11am at: Barham Village Hall 
01227 831455 
suzzy.h@hotmail.co.uk 



# 

l All aspects of Tree Work 
l Hedge Cutting 

l Garden / Site Clearances      
Call Tony on Tel/Fax: 01227 

478604 
   Mob: 07708 537683 

www.hartleetreesurgery.com 
Email:  tonyhartlee@tiscali.co.uk 
NPTC Certificates - Fully insured 

54 St Gregory's Road, Canterbury, Kent 
CT1 1NU 

S & W ASPHALT 
FLAT ROOFING SPECIALISTS 

16 BROOKLANDS CLOSE 
FORDWICH 

CANTERBURY 
KENT CT2 0BT 

 Tel: 01227 731576 office 
Mobile: 0795 0299346 

Bay Tree Bookkeeping 
& Accountancy 

www.baytreebookkeeping.co.uk 

Bookkeeping 
Payroll 
VAT returns 
Management Accounts 
Annual Accounts 
Tax Returns 

Sue Leitch – 
Chartered Accountant – ACA MAAT 

Tel: 01227 709741 
Email:hello@baytreebookkeeping.co.uk 

Testing and  inspection 
New  installations 
Rewires   Fault finding 
Small  jobs  
undertaken   For  a  
Professional   Reliable  
Service   Contact  Tony 
Tel: 01227 721309   
Mob:07916 386081   
10, Rose Acre Road, 
Littlebourne, CT3 1SY 



# 

Court Lodge Farmhouse 
Bed & Breakfast 
Comfortable accommodation 
In beautiful village of 
Bishopsbourne. 

For further details contact: 
           Jenny Coop 
          01227 832242 
jenny.coop@btinternet.com 

Wilco Plumbing & Heating Central Heating Installations & Repairs Gas & 
Oil Boiler repairs & replacements 5 Year Guarantee on Worcester Bosch 
Boilers. Local Experienced Engineer. All Plumbing & Heating Repairs 24/7 
Emergency Service, Over 30 Years experience Registered with the 
Institute of Plumbing Gas Safe Registered, OFTEC Registered KCC Trading 
Standards Approved 01303 862173   07860 452640 
paul@wilcoplumbing.co.uk www.wilcoplumbing.co.uk 

Ladies & Gents Hairdressing Hot Stone Massage Spray Tanning Jessica 
Manicure & Pedicures     Facials Pregnancy Massage & Reflexology

Waxing For more details please visit our website We look 
forward to welcoming you to Woodlands very soon! 26a High Street, 
Bridge, Canterbury, Kent, CT4 5JZ 01227 830120 www.woodlands-
bridge.co.uk     

www.courtlodgefarmhouse.co.uk 
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Vicar: Vicarage 23 High Street Bridge (830250) 
Curate: Rev. Julia Pickles. 21 High Street, Bridge (830265) 

email:  curate@bridgechurch.co.uk 
Lay Reader: Mrs. Margaret Clarke. (765598) 
ALM@Bekesbourne:  Mrs P Kusel. 830272).  email: patkusel@gmail.com 
Area Dean: Rev Stephen Hardy, Barham. (831340) 

PATRIXBOURNE WITH BRIDGE 
Churchwardens Dr. AM Nicholson, Riverside Cottage, Patrixbourne (830947) 
                   Mrs P Pritchard, 2 St Mary's Rd, Patrixbourne (830685) 

 Mr L H Dunderdale, 37 High St, Bridge (830668) 
email: laurence.dunderdale@btinternet.com  
Mrs E Andrews, The Purlins, Meadow Close, Bridge 

(830960) 
email: andpurlins@btinternet.com 

PCC Secretary Mr A Barber, 1 Riverside Mews, Bridge (831956) 
PCCTreasurer Mr C Medhurst, 1 Park View Bridge (830762) 
Gift Aid Officer Mrs A Medhurst, 1 Park View, Bridge (830762) 
Organist & Choirmaster (Bridge) Mr M Miles 
Asst. Organist & Choirmaster (Bridge)   Mrs J Barber 1 Riverside Mews, Bridge (831956) 
Organist (Patrixbourne)  Mr J Harris 1 Riverside Close, Bridge (830631) 

BEKESBOURNE 
Churchwardens Mrs J Gillanders, Cala, Aerodrome Rd, Bekesbourne 

Mrs J Millyard. 10 De Havillands, Bekesbourne (830256) 
email:  janemillyard1@btinternet.com 

PCC Secretary Mrs Nicky Fry, The Old Palace, Bekesbourne (830319) 
email:  nicolafry@cscope.co.uk 

PCC Treasurer Mrs Zan Clifford, Oakleigh Lodge, Bekesbourne (830328) 
Organist Mr J Harris 1 Riverside Close, Bridge (830631) 
Captain of the Ringers Mrs Gill Moon, The Haven, Aerodrome Rd, Bekesbourne (832134) 
On The Nail Advertising-: Mrs C Korzeniowska Middle Pett Farm House, Pett Bottom 

(830990)  email: c.korzeniowska@btinternet.com  
  

Items for On The Nail should reach Laurence Dunderdale by the 
15th of the preceding month preferably by email : 
laurence.dunderdale@btinternet.com 
Please ensure emails and any attachments are clearly titled to 
identify their content. 
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